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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 16 June 2015 AT 7.00PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Sonia O’Connell, Chris Ogier, Denyse Salisbury, Monique Sinclair, Murray Hughson-How, Maree Collins, Robbie Low, and Lisa Cooper (Administrator).  

APOLOGIES:
  Kirsty Koboski, Claire Weir, Byron Reid















Chris / Monique

CARRIED
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 

12 May 2015
Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted.

Robbie / Sonia 

CARRIED

FINANCIAL REPORT
a)
Move that the Cashflow Report and Profit and Loss Report for 31 May 2015 be taken as read and approved and that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  

b)
Move these reports be adopted and be approved and payment of cheques paid after 12 May meeting be approved.
Accounts for Approval
Aquabladz Swimming Club, Starter Hire for Relays



     50.00

Claire Weir reimbursements from ST Awards




   629.72

New World, ST Awards







     93.13

Swimming New Zealand, 2015 Results Reward Levy



   863.50

Office Max, card for certificates






     29.44

The Engraver, ST Awards Trophy Engraving




   196.30

Swimming New Zealand, Final return





   175.00

Sonia O’Connell Reimbursements from ST Awards



   116.50

Administrator reimbursements






   155.26

IRD – PAYE









   579.15

Tori Cox, SNZ Junior Camp







     50.00

Eleanor Gilbert, SNZ Junior Camp






     50.00

Move that the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 




Lisa / Maree

CARRIED

RECORD OFFICERS REPORT 
Move the report circulated be accepted and taken as a true and correct record.








Sonia / Monique

REGISTRAR’S REPORT 
a)
The database workshop held earlier was helpful, Claire has offered to take another one during the two swim sessions at the TR Winter Champs on the Saturday.  Hawera are keen to partake in this, any other club administrators or recorders that are keen can also join in.  If this time does not suit please make your interest known to Claire so that she can arrange another time with you.

b)
Highlands to make sure that their bank account number is put into the SNZ database before 1st July 2015.  Clubs to check that all of their details are correct and that their members have set up user log-ins and passwords.









Sonia / Chris

CARRIED
TECHNICAL REPORT

a)
TR Winter Champs – Robbie has done up a technical appointments roster from the information given to him by clubs.  There is still a need for 3 x IOT’s and 2 x Recorder’s.  We have 8 people wanting to gain qualifications as either National or Regional IOT’s while Dianne Farmer is attending.
Robbie thanked the clubs for sending in their technical lists, this was very much appreciated.

TARANAKI EVENTS

a) 
ST Awards – The feedback from this evening was very positive.  After reviewing the budget it was thought that next year we could look at increasing the ticket price slightly to cover some of the loss.  It was felt that the presentation of the U12’s was a little rushed but overall a great evening that we can hopefully encourage a few more to attend next year.

b) 
ST Camps - Camp Managers are required for the Senior and Intermediate Camps. An e-mail to be sent to clubs – no Camp Manager, no Camp.  
c)
Taranaki Winter Champs – A few more technical personnel required, names to Robbie please.  Maree to arrange the required spectator and marshalling seating.  It was discussed that the Duty Clubs should be the larger clubs as they will have more helpers and they can be assisted by the smaller clubs with available parents.
NATIONAL EVENTS

a)
NAGS - The NAGS report was read by all.  A great detailed report of a very successful swim meet for Taranaki.  Robbie mentioned his disappointment when a standby swimmer was called up to swim in a final but was then told he was not required.  It was thought that it might be an idea for Robbie to write to SNZ mentioning this to avoid this happening to another swimmer.
b)
NZSC Champs – Lisa will be looking into the possibility of being able to attend as Regional Team Manager.  Clubs are to make sure that their swimmers are aware that they will be required to place their own entries direct into the SNZ database.  As this will be happening more, it is best to get them up to speed with the process.
c)
SNZ Junior Camp – Tori Cox and Eleanor Gilbert leave for their camps on Friday 19th June.  
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
2016 SNZ Competitive Pathway – There have been no new developments on this, but we will keep it in mind for any future correspondence.
b)
Website – This has been worked on over the last two weeks and we are hoping that it will be ready to go live by Friday 26th June
c)
Coach reimbursement for NZSCAT – Aimee Woodhead has submitted her reimbursement request and receipt with Swimming Taranaki as required, and it was agreed that we would reimburse her to the value of $250.00
d)
FC Budget – This was read and there were no matters arising.
e)
SNZ Board Nominations & elections – The e-mail regarding this was received and read, there was no feedback in regards to this.
f)
ST Handbook – The general feel for this was that without a full year calendar of events planned out it would not be viable to print a handbook.  All of the information can be put onto the website so that it can be read or printed out for anyone that requires it.  If any clubs have been successful in gaining sponsorship/advertising for the handbook they can offer a logo put up on the ST website with a link through to the advertisers website.

g)
ST Board Nominations – These are required in by Friday 19th June.  Clubs will be sent the names of the nominees and then they will need to have a vote with their voting club members on which 6 board members they would like to have represent Swimming Taranaki.  The clubs will then choose one representative to present this vote at the AGM on 21st July.  Please advise Lisa of who your club representative will be as soon as you have decided.

h)
Annual Report – Presidents reports required from Hawera and Highlands urgently.

i)
National Volunteer Week – An e-mail was received from SNZ wanting information about one of our volunteers that they can put up on their website.  Sonia will be gathering this information and passing it on to SNZ by Friday 19th June.
CLUB REPORTS

No club reports received.
Meeting Closed:  8.05pm
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday  14th July 2015 @ 7.00pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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